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 31st session of Working Group on Universal Periodic Review

Review of Chad
(13 November 2018)

Intervention by Ukraine
Mr. President,

Ukraine welcomes the delegation of Chad and thanks for the presentation of its National report.

We appreciate the Government’s efforts to implement a high number of recommendations accepted in the second UPR cycle.

In particular, we commend the accession to the following instruments:
- the UN Convention against Transnational Organized Crime;
- the International Convention for the Suppression of the Financing of Terrorism;

- the UN Convention against Corruption.
Nevertheless, we are deeply concerned about and strongly condemn the human rights abuses and violations of law, committed by the Chadian militias and security forces during anti-austerity protests in the first half of 2018. We call on Chadian authorities to ensure the people’s right to freedom of expression and peaceful protests.
Ukraine would like to recommend to the Government of Chad:
· to consider abolishing of the death penalty as a part of the Criminal Code revision;
· to conduct a justice reform to ensure that all citizens have access to the justice system;

· to ensure that all perpetrators of human trafficking are brought to justice;

· to ratify the 1960 Convention against Discrimination in Education;

· to enact legislation aimed at preventing and combating violence against women, domestic violence.
I thank you.
